# 最新外研版七年级英语下册期中试题及答案(一)

# 第 || 卷 笔试部分(95分))

六、单项选择(每小题 <b>1.5</b> 分,共 <b>15</b> 分)	
26. I will get Beijing the morning of May 1st.	
A. at; in B. in; in C. to; on D. in; on	
27. —Excuse me, is this the way to No.10 Middle School?	
—Oh, sorry.I'm not sure.But it be.	
A. must B. should C. need D. may	
28. —Can you finish these books before 10 o'clock? —Yes, I can.	
A. to read B. read C. reads D. reading	
29. Every year people go back to their hometown for the Spring Festival.	
A. million B. millions C. million of D. millions of	
30. The shoes look beautiful.I want to	
A. try on it B. try it on C. try on them D. try them on	
31. I am looking forward my friends during the summer holidays.	
A. visit B. visiting C. to visiting D. to visit	
32. —We'll have a school trip to Fuzhou City Museum next week.	
—And I'm sure you'll learn a lot.	
A. Have fun B. Cheer up C. Best wishes D. Never mind	
33. —What are the students doing?	
—They are the test.	
A. get ready for B. get ready to	
C. getting ready for D. getting ready to	
34. Diana isn't here,leave a message on her desk.	
A. or B. so C. and D. but	
35. I don't like watch. I like	
A. me; your B. my; your C. me; yours D. my; yours	
七、完形填空(每小题 <b>1.5</b> 分,共 <b>15</b> 分)(词数:约 150;建议用时:5 分钟)	
Dear Lucy,	
I'm happy to receive your email.I am looking forward to(36) cor	ning
tomorrow.I will have an English test tomorrow, so I'm sorry I can't go to	(37)
you.Let me tell you(38) to get to my home.My home is in the centre of the city	
not near the airport(机场). You need to(39)a taxi or a bus.Go along Happy S	treet
and then turn right. Then you can see a(40) neighbourhood(小区). That's	
neighbourhood.It's not big,(41) it is very beautiful.There are some(42)	2) for
people to relax(放松): a sports club, a music club and so on.It also has a school	(43)
children and a big shop. It has six(44). My home is in the second one. And I live	e in
Room 302.	
If you have questions, please(45) me at 86793525. See you tomorrow!	
You	•
Nanc	ЗУ
36. A.my B. her C. our D. your	
37. A.ask B. meet C. thank D. leave	

- 38. A.how B. what C. when D. where 39. A.buy B. take C. bring D. carry 40. A.big B. dirty C. nice D. strong C. if 41. A.so B. but D. or 42. A.games B. sports C. places D. plans
- 43. A.of B. for C. at D. in
- 44. A.offices B. schools C. clubs D. buildings
- 45. A.show B. send C. tell D. call
- 八、阅读理解(每小题 2 分, 共 20 分)

**A**(词数:约110;建议用时:4分钟)

Welcome to the zoo, everyone! Here is our plan.Listen carefully.First, we will visit the Children's Zoo.After that, we will walk to the Bird World.Next is the African Area.There are elephants and lions! Don't be afraid.They are in the cages.

Then, we will have lunch. You have brought your lunch, right? Some of you don't have drinks. That's all right. There are many places to buy drinks.

After lunch, we will go to the Asian Area.Last, we will visit the Butterfly Park.Then, we will come back here and get on the bus.Remember, don't feed the animals.OK, let's have fun!

- 46. The Butterfly Park\_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. is the first place to visit B. is the last place to visit
  - C. is in the Children's Zoo D. is a part of the Asian Area
- 47. After visiting the Children's Zoo, they will go to the Bird World \_\_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. by bike B. by bus C. on foot D. by car
- 48. Which of these is done first?
  - A. Visiting the Asian Area. B. Eating lunch.
  - C. Seeing the African Area. D. Going to the Bird World.
- 49. Students without drinks\_\_\_\_\_
  - A. can buy them at the zoo
  - B. cannot do anything
  - C. must get them at the Children's Zoo
  - D. will get drinks from the teacher
- 50. People at the zoo should not \_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. visit the Butterfly Park B. look at the lions
  - C. give food to the animals D. bring their lunch

B(词数:约150;建议用时:6分钟)

When it comes to the holiday, people start to think where they could spend it. Most people are <u>tired</u> from work, so they want to have a good rest and they choose a beach to spend the holiday. This is a great way to relax. People can play beach volleyball, swim in the sea, enjoy the sun or just play the guitar on the beach all day.

But some people like camping(野营)very much.So they choose a camping holiday.They bring some food, clothes and sleeping bags to a beautiful place.It may be in the forest or near a river.People feel very happy.

Many people choose a different way to spend their holidays now. This is a holiday near their homes. They invite friends, sit down at the table outside and spend time having fun. I

think all of these ways of spending holidays are very fun.

- 51. What can we do when we choose a beach to spend the holiday?
  - A. Swim in the sea. B. Sit down at the table.
  - C. Go to a forest. D. Play table tennis.
- 52. What does the word "tired" mean in Chinese?
  - A. 激动的 B. 疲劳的 C. 开心的 D. 伤心的
- 53. Where may people go when they choose a camping holiday?
  - A. A place in a park.
- B. A place near a river.
- C. A place near their homes. D. A place in a school.
- 54. How many ways of spending holidays are mentioned(被提及)in the passage?
  - A. One. B. Two. C. Three. D. Four.
- 55. What's the best title for this passage?
  - A. How to have a party B. Where to camp
  - C. Playing on the beach D. Ways of spending holidays
- 九、任务型阅读(每小题 2 分, 共 10 分)(词数:约 170;建议用时:6 分钟)



Today more and more students like going shopping on the Internet.Do you have any ideas about it? Here are four girls' ideas.

## Sandy, twelve

I like new skirts and jeans.At the weekend I usually go to the shops on the Internet.When I see my favourite things, I can pay for them by my credit card(信用卡).

#### Kitty, thirteen

I think it is very easy and cheap to buy things on the Internet.I only need to stay at home and choose the things I like.I can get them quickly without going out.It doesn't take too much time.

#### Wendy, eleven

I'm not good at computers. I never do the shopping on the Internet. I don't think it is interesting. When I want something, I ask my parents to buy it for me in the shopping mall.

### Shirley, twelve

Shopping on the Internet is not good. I can only see some pictures about the things. I don't believe the notes near the pictures.

# 根据短文内容,补全所缺信息。(每空一词)

Name	Age	Ideas about shopping on the Internet	
G 1 10		At the weekend she usually goes shopping on the Internet.She	
Sandy	12	(56) by her credit card.	
Vitte	12	She thinks it is very easy and(57)to buy things on the	
Kitty	13	Internet.She doesn't need to go out and then gets the things she likes.	
W 1 11		She(58) goes shopping on the Internet.Her	
Wendy	11	(59)usually help her buy things in the shopping mall.	
Chielary	12	She thinks shopping on the Internet is not good. She doesn't believe	
Shirley		the notes(60)the pictures.	

+、	从方框中选择适当的句子完成对话,其中有两项为多余选项(每小题 2 分, 共 10 分)		
<b>A</b> :	The summer holidays will start next month(61)		
<b>B</b> :	B: I'd like to go swimming. A: That'll be very interesting(62)		
<b>A</b> :			
<b>B</b> :	Yes, Dad will go with me.He is very good at swimming.I need a teacher.I just started to learn it last year(63)		
<b>A</b> :	I am going to help my father with his farm work. It's the busiest time of the year for him.		
	(64)		
	Maybe three or four weeks. Then I can do some other things, like playing football or		
	swimming.		
<b>B</b> :	(65)		
	Thank you.		
	A. What about you?		
	B. How long will you have to work?		
	C. Is there anybody to go with you?		
	D. Do you like it?		
	E. Wish you a good time.		
	F. What are you going to do?		
	G. We will go there together.		
66. 67. 68. 69. 70.	- 、根据句意及汉语提示完成句子(每小题 1 分, 共 5 分) I will work harder next(学期) at school. There is an(机场) in the east of the town. Let's go and(为喝彩) the players. I don't like crowded places,because the air isn't usually(新鲜的). The well is about ten(米) deep.You'd better stay away from it. 二、书面表达(20 分) 五一节(May Day)即将来临,写一篇不少于 80 词的短文,介绍你的假期活动安排。 从已给出,不计入总词数。  My May Day holiday plan  May Day is coming soon.We will have a three-day holiday		
	-		
	第    卷 笔试部分 参考答案 <b>26.</b> C 点拨: "到达北京"用 get to Beijing; "在的上午"用 on the morning of…。		
27.			
28.	D 点拨: finish 后跟动词的-ing 形式。		

**29.** D

- 30. D 点拨: try on 的宾语是代词时,代词必须放在中间;由 shoes 可知用 them 代替。
- 31. C 点拨: look forward to doing sth.盼望做某事。
- **32.** A **33.**C **34.**B **35.**D
- 七、36.D 37.B
- 38. A 点拨: how to get to my home"怎样到达我家"。 39.B
- 40. C 点拨:根据下文"不大但很漂亮"得知,选 C。
- 41. B 42.C 43.B 44.D 45.D
- 八、A 46.B 点拨: 由原文"Last, we will visit the Butterfly Park." 可知答案为 B。
- 47. C 点拨: 由原文"After that, we will walk to the Bird World." 可知答案为 C。
- 48. D 点拨: 由原文"First, we will visit the Children's Zoo. After that, we will walk to the Bird World."可知答案为 D。
- **49.** A 点拨: 由原文"Some of you don't have drinks. That's all right. There are many places to buy drinks." 可知答案为 A。
- **50.** C 点拨:由原文"...don't feed the animals."可知答案为 C。
- B 51.A 点拨: 由原文 "People can play beach volleyball, swim in the sea, enjoy the sun or just play the guitar on the beach all day."可知答案为 A。
- 52. B 点拨: 由原文"...so they want to have a good rest..."可知答案。
- 53. B 点拨: 由原文"It may be in the forest or near a river."可知答案为 B。 54.C
- 55. D 点拨: 全文都在写度假的方式。
- 九、56.pays 57.cheap 58.never 59.parents 60.near
- +, 61~65: FCABE
- +-, 66.term 67.airport 68.cheer 69.fresh 70.metres
- 十二、范文:

### My May Day holiday plan

May Day is coming soon. We will have a three-day holiday<sup>①</sup>. I'd like to talk about my plans for May Day. On the morning of the first day<sup>②</sup>, I am going to stay in bed<sup>③</sup>. In the afternoon, I am going to do my homework. On the morning of the second day, I am going to go over lessons. In the afternoon, I am going to play football with my friends. On the morning of the third day, I am going to get up early. I am going to have a picnic with my family<sup>④</sup>.

#### 点评:

- ①have a three-day holiday 有三天的假期。
- ②on the morning of the first day 在第一天的早晨。
- ③stay in bed 呆在床上。
- ④have a picnic with my family 和我的家人一起野餐。

# 最新外研版七年级英语下册期中试题及答案(二)

Ⅱ. 单项填空(15分)	
. —Is this your eraser?	
—No, it isn't I think it's_	·
A. my; her	B. me; she
C. mine; her	D. mine; hers
2. —Lisa, are you going to play _	violin after school this afternoon?
—No, and I'm going to play	chess with Tina.
A. the; the B. the; /	C. /; the D. /; /
3. Helen books at the mor	ment.
A. reads	B. reading
C. is reading	D. will read
I. We have a lot of homework	We are very busy today.
A. to do	B. doing
C. to doing	D. do
5. I'm new here, so I have	_ friends here.
A. a few B. a little	C. few D. little
6. There a book, two pens	s and three pencils on the desk.
A. are B. be	C. is D. will be
7. Mike promised hard from	om now on.
A. study	B. studying
C. to studies	D. to study
3. There a sports meeting	tomorrow afternoon.
A. is going to have	B. will going to be
C. is going to be	D. will go to be
P. —?	
—I want to buy a dress.	
A. What do you want	B. What do you do
C. What can I do for you	D. Can you help me
0. After a long walk in the su	an, the children wanted to drink
A. cold something	B. something cold
C. nothing cold	D. cold anything
1. —Would you like to go bike 1	riding with us tomorrow?
<u> </u>	
A. Sorry, I'd love to.	
B. Sure, I'd love to.	
C. Sure, I have to help my parents	S.
D. Yes, I can. I have a piano lesso	on.
2. This shirt looks nice. Can I	?
A. try them on	B. try on it
C. try it on	D. try on them
3. Not only Tony but also Betty	to go sightseeing with friends.
A. want B. wants	C. wanting D. is want

# 最新外研版七年级英语下册期中试题及答案3套

14. People will us	e robots th	ne housework in the f	uture.		
A. do	B. did	C. doin	g D.	to do	
15going s	15going shopping for presents on Sunday?				
A. Why not		B. Let's			
C. Would you like	2	D. What about			
III. 完形填空( <b>10</b>	分)				
Dear Lucy,					-14
I'm happy to	get your email. I	am looking forward	to your 1 tom	orrow. I have an	Casar son
English test tomor	row, so I'm sorry	I can't go to 2	you. Let me tell you		( )
my home. My ho	me is in the centr	e of the city. It's not	near the airport(机:	场). You need to	CITY I
4 a taxi or a b	ous. Go down Ha	ppy Street and then	turn right. Then yo	u can see a 5	A
neighborhood(小[	$\overline{\mathbb{X}}$ ). That's our neig	ghborhood. It's not big	g, <u>6</u> very bea	autiful. There are	Z
some 7 for j	people to relax(放	斌): a sports club, a	school <u>8</u> kids(	孩子)and a big she	op.
It has six 9	. My home is in th	e second one. And I l	ive in Room 302.		
If you have q	uestions, please_	10 me at 867935	25. See you tomorro	ow!	
				You	ırs,
				M	ike
1. A. come	B. came	C. comes	D. coming		
2. A. ask	B. meet	C. thank	D. leave		
3. A. how	B. what	C. when	D. where		
4. A. buy	B. take	C. bring	D. carry		
5. A. big	B. dirty	C. nice	D. strong		
6. A. so	B. but	C. and	D. or		
7. A. games	B. sports	C. places	D. plans		
8. A. of	B. for	C. at	D. in		
9. A. offices	B. schools	C. clubs	D. buildings		
10. A. show	B. send	C. tell	D. call		
Ⅳ. 阅读理解(30	分)				
		(A)			
One day, a li	ttle boy comes int	to a shop and says to	the shop assistant, "	I want to buy twel	lve
exercise books of 6 cents(美分)each and nine pencils of 10 cents each. How much					
is that altogether(总共)? "					
The shop assistant writes these numbers down on a piece of paper and thinks					
for a minute. Then she says, "1 dollar 62 cents." "If I give you ten dollars, how					
much money will	I get back? ""Yo	u will get 8 dollars 3	8 cents for change.	Here	
you are. These are	the things you wa	ant. "		ACT OF THE PARTY OF THE	
"No, thank y	ou. I don't want t	o buy anything. "The	boy looks at the pie	ece of paper and sa	ays
politely, "This is r	ny math homewor	k. Thank you very m	uch. Can I take it aw	'ay?"	
1. The story happe	ens				
A. in a shop	F	3. at a mall			
C. in a supermarke	et I	D. at school			
2. The little boy comes to the shop for					
A. nine pencils	A. nine pencils  B. some books				
C. nothing		D. his home	work		

3. The little boy is_	·
-----------------------	---

A. bad B. naughty but clever

C. stupid(愚蠢的) D. hard-working

4. At last the shop assistant must be\_\_\_\_\_.

B. happy A. excited

D. surprised C. angry

5. The underlined word "change" in the second paragraph means\_

A. 零钱

B. 交换

C. 改变

D. 金钱

(B)



Mary and Peter's plan for next week

	Mary	Peter	
	•		
Sunday	supper with	basketball team	
	Betty 6: 00 p. m.	party 9: 00 p. m.	
Monday	7: 30 go to the cinema	study group meeting 3: 00 p. m.	
Tuesday	11: 00 doctor	basketball match 4: 30 p. m.	
	9: 00 table tennis game		
Wednesday	Evening—	go to see some friends 2: 00 p. m.	
	study for an exam		
Thursday	8: 30 concert	noon, lunch with Larry	
Friday	Afternoon— help Uncle Sam in his restaurant	2: 00—4: 00 p. m. volunteer(志愿者) work at student centre	
Saturday	9: 00—10: 30 art class 2: 00 visit grandmother	shopping 10: 00 a. m.	

	$\sim$	<b>a</b> 1	' 3 / '11	
h	( )n	Sunday	morning Mary will	
v.	$\mathbf{O}\mathbf{n}$	Sunday		

A. be free B. be busy

D. go shopping C. see the doctor

7. What will Mary do on Wednesday evening?

A. See her friends.

B. Play basketball.

C. Go to her art class.

D. Prepare for(准备)an exam.

8. Peter's study group meeting will be on\_\_\_\_\_.

A. Sunday morning B. Monday afternoon

C. Saturday evening D. Friday afternoon

9. From Peter's plan we learn that Peter likes\_\_\_\_\_.

A. table tennis	B. music	
C. art	D. basketball	
10. What will Peter do on Saturday m	orning?	
A. Go to see some friends.		
B. Have a basketball match.		
C. Have lunch with Larry.		
D. Go shopping.		
	(C)	
·	ew hundred people live here. It has a river with	11 11 11 11 11 11
6	ch and a school. They are next to each other.	
a grocery store.	arket, a gas station, a bakery, a butcher's shop a	PER THE
We don't have a hospital or a polive on the other side of the river.	olice station, but we have a doctor and a police	officer. They
	·	•
Best Wishes and prease write oue	K 500H.	Yours,
		Alice
根据短文内容, 判断正误(T/F)。		1 11100
( )11. The hotel is next to the chur	rch.	
( )12. The town doesn't have a mo		
	fficer live on the other side of the river.	
( )14. Alice can rent videos at the		
( )15. If Alice wants to go to the r	next town, she needs to take a bus.	
	第Ⅱ卷(共 <b>45</b> 分)	
V. 任务型阅读(5分)		
What will the life be like in the	year 2025? Life will be different in the future.	Let's have a
look.		
	lock in the morning. Our breakfast will be will have robots at home. They will coo	•
(B)heavy/they/will/help/also/us/some/	<u>/do/work.</u> We won't go to work in the offices.	We will stay
at home and do our work on the comp	outers. We will finish our work in a short time.	We will have
more free time to do other things.		
If we want to buy something, w	e will use our computer to do it at home. If w	e want to see
our friends, we will use the visual(	可视的)phones. (C)We will see and talk with	them on the
phone.		
Our life will be better at that time	2.	The state of the s

1. 将 A 处补充完整。(only two words)\_\_\_\_\_ \_\_\_\_

2. 将 B 处连词成句。

4. 从文中找出与下列句子意义相近的句子。 We will have a different life in the later days
We will have a different life in the later days.
5. List three things that are important to our life in the future according to the passage.  ① ② ③
VI. 词汇运用(10分)
(1)根据句意及首字母提示完成单词。(5分)
1. F of all, let me show you around our school.
2. Bob won't study in this school any m He will move to America with his parents.
3. Little Tom often helps the old clean the rooms in his f time.
4. I am looking for my new book e, but I can't find it.
5. —What's the p of the shoes?
—280 yuan.
(II)用所给词的适当形式填空。(5分)
6. —I like taking photos very much.
—Why not(buy)a camera by yourself?
7. There are(thousand)of trees in this mountain.
8. Tom is good at(ask)questions when he was young.
9. Here(be)some flowers for you.
10. What about(have)lunch with me, Danny?
Ⅷ. 句型转换(5分)
1. Tony wants to learn Chinese <u>because he likes Chinese food</u> . (对画线部分提问)
Tony want to learn Chinese?
2. Lucy gets on well with her classmates. (对画线部分提问)
Lucy get on with her classmates?
3. They are enjoying themselves in the zoo. (改为同义句)
They are in the zoo.
4. There will be some robots in our home. (改为否定句)
There be robots in our home.
5. Linda can sing and draw in her class. (改为一般疑问句, 并作否定回答)
—Linda sing and draw in her class?
—No, she
Ⅷ. 完成句子(5分)
1. 不用担心你妈妈。她现在没事了。
Don't your mum. She is OK now.
2. 我们应该学习如何与我们周围的人和睦相处。
We should learn how to people around us.
3. 我期望明年在这里再一次见到你。
I'm you here again next year.
4. 苏珊不仅会唱歌, 而且会画画。
Susan can sing draw.

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如要下载或阅读全文,请访问: <a href="https://d.book118.com/13813712706">https://d.book118.com/13813712706</a>
<a href="https://d.book126">0006026</a>